Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

April 11, 2011

President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 PM as he led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Sgt. Chris Evan was our first speaker. He noted that each Crime Watch car would be receiving an up-to-date grid book of the county. Do not remove it from the vehicle. Fireplugs are noted by red dots.  House checks can now be filled out on line. Cancellations can also be done electronically.  There are no fuel restrictions as of now. Consumption is actually down. If usage goes up and or cost of fuel rises, weekly restrictions will probably go into effect.  Crime Watch zone changes do not really affect SMW. CP8 will now drive an area that surrounds us. CP6 will drive from Cardinal to Venable. Cp3 will drive a smaller route.

Deputy Cox stated that the crime rate in our area is the lowest it has been in 5 years.  Crimes in SMW in the past month include a battery on 3/5, a DUI on 3/20 and an arrest for possession on 4/9.

Our guest speaker was Sheriff Dawsy. He spoke about his hope for a consolidation of emergency services in Citrus County. Citrus County has the fifth oldest population in the United States. Dawsy is a member of a task force that is charged with answering the question: “Is consolidation (of fire, law and EMS) under the Sheriff good for our county?” The group, comprised of County Commissioners, business leaders, medical personnel, realtors, and representatives from Citrus County Hospitals, is tasked with looking to see if such a consolidation can improve services to the people of Citrus County.

Treasurer, Roger Kessinger noted that we received a $250 donation from Cypress Village POA, Inc. Our closing balance was $3,968.11. Michele Eisner made a motion to accept the report. Bob Tribbey seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The minutes of the March meeting are posted on our website.

President Byrnes noted that there are only a few reports of improper lawn watering in March. Lawns can be watered twice a week, according to your house number. If any driver notices sprinklers on between 10 Am and 4Pm, write down the address of the offender on the clip Board. Even numbers can water on Tuesday and Sunday. Odd numbers can water on Wednesday and Saturday. Offenders will be reported to the Civic Association.

The vehicle is going in for service on April 11-12. We have a loaner. It is hoped that the A/C can be fixed. The left parking light will be replaced. Use the gas card in the loaner.

The Sheriff will be at the Civic Association Outreach Program on May 11, 2011 at the Country Club. The vehicle will be parked outside. Members are encouraged to attend and wear their shirts.

One of our drivers hit and killed a small dog. It has been determined that we are not responsible as the dog was off the leash and ran out in front of the car. Be sure to report all incidents to Citrus.

The stats for March are as follows:

Man Hours:


335

Miles:



4041

Fuel Gallons:

243.277

Fuel Cost:


$864.10

Security Checks:

80

Construction Sites:

194

Utilities:


617

Our May meeting will be the last one before we break for the summer. Our guest speaker will be from the Citrus County Board of Health.

Elvin Miller is in the hospital.

Len Chesterfield made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:10. Bob Tribbey seconded the motion.  

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary

